INSERT FOR JANUARY 16, 2022

Nursery Volunteer Schedule

January 16th: Kristy Warren; Cathy Johnson (8:30 service) January 16th: Kathy Biscuit; Brooke Bobb (10:30 service)

Nursery Volunteer Schedule

January 23rd: Emily Reall; Stephanie McCullough
January 23rd: Sara Witter; Brent Witter (10:30 service)

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - January 16th

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Alan & Pastor Heidi Guyer Junior Church: Linda Webber & Emily Reall

9:30 Sunday School

Check In: Brandi & Tobey Lay **Teacher:** Angie Anderson

10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Michael Copenhaver

Junior Church: Stacie Nickel & Rebekah Nickel Elementary: Sylvia Miller & Linda Gehrett

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - January 23rd

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Mark & Sarah Long

Junior Church: Linda Webber & Kennedy Sheriff

9:30 Sunday School
Check In: Katie Kane
Teacher: Gina Meals
10:30 Ir Church

Check In: Pastors Andrew & Kathryn Griffith Junior Church: Nadia Griffith & Stacie Nickel Elementary: Katie Kane & Barb Hoover

If you are willing to help with Promise Kids or the Nursery, please contact Katie Kane by email (katie@tcp.church) or phone (717-448-9218) or Kristy Warren via email (krwa2009@live.com) or phone (717-658-0045).

Newville First Church of God, Our sincere thanks for all the phone calls, prayers, cards, food, gift basket and messages of sympathy during this difficult time of loss. Knowing others truly care helps to ease the pain of loss. Blessings to each of you, Pat Martin & family

Attention Seniors! The Happy Helper's meeting scheduled for tomorrow, Monday, January 17th, will be cancelled if "old man winter" (inclement weather) prevents safe travel! Be safe and stay warm!

At this time, due to the recent covid issues, the decision has been made that **all choir practices will be postponed until Wednesday**, February 2nd. This includes both regular choir and the cantata practices. Prior to that date, a re-evaluation will be done for practices to resume.

Ladies: Please mark your calendar for Tuesday, February 15th at 6:30 pm for a Women's Ministry Meeting here at the church. Keep watch for other details and information!

The children's outing, "Get Wild with God", that was scheduled for this month, has been rescheduled for Saturday, February 5th to meet at 10:30 am. All other information remains the same at this time for the outing.

Pastor Wayne will be doing a **baptism service** sometime in the month of February. If you have received Jesus as your Savior and would like to follow up with being baptized, please contact Pastor Wayne or the church office **by January 30th**.

If you are interested in **Child Dedication** for your child, please contact Pastor Wayne or the church office **by January 30th**.

Pastor Tracy Conner, of the Mechanicsburg 1st Church of God, passed away on Tuesday, January 11th. Pastor Conner was a very close friend and mentor to Shawn for the past few years. And was actively involved in our conference. Please keep the family, friends, and congregation in your prayers.

Our sympathy and prayers are extended to the family of Arthur Shimkanon, who passed away on Friday, January 7^{th} . Please keep the family your prayers.

The February Newsletter deadline is January 23rd.

